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 ARLINGTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS Item C-1-e 
 Advisory Council on Instruction Meeting 
 September 13, 2016 

 
The Arlington School Board joined the Advisory Council on Instruction’s first meeting of the year 
on Tuesday, September 13, 2016, at 6:30 PM at 2110 Washington Blvd., Arlington, VA.    
 
Present were: 
 
Nancy Van Doren, Chair 
Reid Goldstein, Member 
James Lander, Member 
Dr. Emma Violand-Sánchez, Member 
 
Also present were: 

 
Dr. Patrick K. Murphy, Superintendent 
Dr. Tara Nattrass, Assistant Superintendent, Instruction 
Department of Instruction staff 
Members of the Advisory Council on Instruction 
 
Board members joined the Advisory Council on Instruction at their first meeting of the year. Dr. 
Kanninen was not able to attend due to another commitment.  Ms. Van Doren presented the draft 
2016-17 School Board Priorities, and the group briefly discussed Board direction to guide the ACI 
in their work this year. 
 
The Board members’ participation in the meeting ended at 7:15 PM. 

 
ATTEST: 
 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
Melanie Elliott, Clerk Nancy Van Doren, Chair 
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